SIDE LETTER AGREEMENT

UC SANTA CRUZ AND UC-AFT

UC Santa Cruz and the UC-AFT agree to meet at least twice during the remainder of the 2015-2016
academic year regarding quarter counts for Pre-Six NSF who teach sections of College Core Courses at
more than one of the colleges, including appointments made by the Writing Program to teach sections
of College Core Courses.

The goal of the meetings shall be to explore whether the campus will change its established practice of
having discrete quarter counts for each college and the Writing Program to a different method of
counting quarters for such appointments.

Each party shall have no more than three (3) representatives at the meetings.

The meetings shall be scheduled in advance with an agenda prepared at least three (3) days in advance.
Based on discussions at the meetings referred to above, if the Santa Cruz campus changes its established
practice, it will notify affected lecturers in writing of the changes including the effective date of such

changes with a copy to the UC-AFT.

However, if after the parties’ discussions, the Santa Cruz campus does not change its established
practice, the terms of this Side Letter shall be fulfilled at the conclusion of Spring quarter 2016.
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